
 

 

College of Liberal Arts, Office of the Dean 
 

Oregon State University, 207 Gilkey Hall, Corvallis, Oregon 97331-6202 
 

Phone 541-737-0561 │ Fax 541-737-2434 │ www.oregonstate.edu/cla 

COLLEGE OF LIBERAL ARTS ACADEMIC REPORT FOR 2009-20 10 

Key initiatives undertaken and noteworthy outcomes achieved  
 
The College of liberal Arts undertook the largest reorganization in the college’s history, and the largest current 
reorganization in the university.  It is moving from seventeen discrete departments and programs to five schools and 
a university program.  While the most pressing goal of reorganization is to address budget challenges, the more 
strategic drivers for change are to give a full consideration of the college’s mission as it aligns with the university’s 
strategic plan, to improve student engagement and the overall student experience, and to improve faculty 
opportunities for research, creative activity, outreach and graduate program involvement.  
 
As always, the College of Liberal Arts provided a substantial portion of the intellectual and cultural life which the 
university presented to the broader public.  Through five major theatrical performances (including the annual Bard 
in the Quad production in the summer), some 300 musical events, and dozens of public readings and lectures 
sponsored by the Hundere and Horning Endowments, the McCall and Pauling lectures, the Visiting Writers Series, 
and numerous others—including talks by international intellectual figures such as Sherwin Nuland and Anthony 
Appiah—CLA was the university’s public face as a vital source of knowledge and creativity for the state of Oregon.   
 
Among the year’s major achievements, CLA faculty published sixteen books, seven edited collections, and two 
translations; Anthropology awarded its first PhD; a certificate in Medical Humanities and BA and BS degrees in 
Women Studies won approval; taping the National Public Radio program “Philosophy Talk” on campus brought 
OSU to the attention of NPR’s huge national audience; and the Master of Public Policy program grew to be the 
largest graduate program in the college, with a remarkably inter-racial and international cohort of students engaging 
in research and internships on four continents and continuing to have a nearly 100 percent placement rate in 
employment or further graduate study.   
 
Student engagement and success 
 
Anthropology:  graduated its first PhD student; placed six students in internships through Americorps and two at 
museums; provided research opportunities for public-history students to work in the Newman collection archived in 
the department; supported students to present a panel at a national meeting in Bloomington, IN; again provided 
opportunities for students to participate in the paleocoastal survey. 
 

Art :  resumed Jumpstart, the Precollege Visual Arts Workshop; through the Visiting Arts and Scholars lecture series 
again exposed students to world-class artists and scholars.  Faculty member Julie Green sponsored an undergraduate 
student’s $1,200 URISC grant.  
 

English:  placed 38 interns in a wide range of positions with potential career opportunities; expanded the curriculum 
in Science Writing and Science Literature; (partly as collaboration with the Environmental Humanities initiative).  
New assistant professor Rebecca Olson developed the 200-level Shakespeare courses as Living Courses, a teaching 
model designed to increase student engagement, largely through online resources.  Stephanie McClure, an 
undergraduate major, received a coveted Ms. Magazine internship.   

Ethnic Studies:  Robert Thompson continued as co-advisor for “Monday Sound,” the program for male and female 
OSU athletes; Kurt Peters formed a graduate student working group for Ethnic Studies in collaboration with the 
Colleges of Forestry and Agricultural Sciences and also began development of a new course for U-Engage. 

Foreign Languages and Literatures:  continued its Spanish Learning Community immersion course (this year 
focused on the theme of poverty, hunger, and sustainability). 

History :  began developing a Public History Initiative with a new course in Public History (35 students) and 
collaborations with regional cultural and educational institutions; involved a dozen students, among them majors 
from other disciplines, in the department’s third annual Undergraduate Research Conference. 
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Master of Public Policy (MPP):  increased its majors to 51, the largest graduate major in the college; continued to 
place nearly 100 percent of graduates in either employment or further graduate study at universities including 
Indiana, Ohio State, and Texas; supported six students to present their research at a national meeting or international 
symposium. 

Music:  continued to provide wide-ranging and intensive musical and leadership experiences for its majors; 
collected data indicating that the three-year retention rate for its MAT grads in teaching positions is over 95 percent, 
compared to a national average of around 45 percent. 

New Media Communications:  continued to place students in internships with companies including Nike, Intel, 
ESPN, and the Oregonian that have led to post-graduate jobs; partnered with the National Association of 
Broadcasters at the annual conference, providing an opportunity for eight NMC students to work as conference 
assistants. 

Philosophy:  supported undergraduate majors who presented or commented on papers at the Pacific University 
Undergraduate Philosophy Conference. 

Political Science:  developed an Ecampus major; placed 72 students in internships in locations such as Washington, 
DC, Argentina, South Africa, and Germany, as well as Oregon.  

Psychology:  involved 78 undergraduate students in research projects (eight of those students participated in the 
Celebrating Undergraduate Excellence competition). 

Sociology:  took students to the Pacific Sociology Association meeting in San Diego, where they participated in a 
student session.  Published a book of haiku, written for a class by sociology students and co-edited by their 
professor, Kristin Barker. 

Speech Communication (and Theater Arts):  It was an extremely successful year for the Forensics program, 
which qualified speakers for the national tournaments for both the American Forensics Association and Pi Kappa 
Delta.   

Women Studies:  hosted the Northwest National Women’s Studies Association meeting, providing an opportunity 
for students to present research, including a panel of undergraduate students and community leaders. 

 
Research and its impact 
 
Anthropology:  Faculty published three books and several articles, and edited several theme issues of journals; 
Loren Davis provided expertise for a National Geographic program on undersea archaeology off Mexico’s Baja 
Peninsula. 
 

Art :  In addition to a book published by Kirsi Peltomäki, Yuji Hiratsuka had solo exhibitions in Korea and Canada, 
and participated in group shows in Taiwan, Japan, China, and Macedonia, as well as some 20 locations in the US: 
Shelley Jordon had two short animations accepted by film festivals in Germany and Australia; Andrea Marks had 
screenings of her film Freedom on the Fence at university galleries and cities across the country.  

Economics:  Rolf Färe and Shawna Grosskopf were keynote speakers at a symposium in Jiaosi, Taiwan; Bruce 
McGough gave invited seminars at the University of Amsterdam and Stanford University. 

English:  Faculty published five books, along with a second edition of another text, and six more placed manuscripts 
with publishers; in addition to publishing more than 30 essays and articles, two dozen poems, and more than a dozen 
reviews. 

Ethnic Studies: Jun Xing published a book on service learning in Asia. 

Foreign Languages and Literatures:  Faculty published one scholarly book, two edited collections, and two books 
of translations, as well as two articles, a book chapter, and a review; and edited a special volume of an academic 
journal.  

History :  Faculty published two books and edited two collections of essays (with a third by an emeritus professor), 
along with 25 articles or chapters (published or in press) and a dozen reviews.  Faculty gave lectures in international 
venues, Basel, Budapest, Copenhagen, Heidelberg, Paris, Mexico City, and Vienna, as well as several U.S. 
locations. 
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MPP:  Director Brent Steel was co-pi on a $322,000 grant beginning in 2009 and a $1.5 million grant beginning in 
2010, in addition to $450,000 in continuing grants. 

Music:  The primary impact of the music faculty and programs was through performance activities (nearly 300 
musical events over the course of the academic year). 

Philosophy:  Faculty published one book and two edited collections of essays, and made numerous presentations at 
regional, national, and international conferences. 

Political Science:  Faculty published a new edition of a book, a collection of essays, and a journal article, and were 
awarded grants totaling $2,418,435. 

Psychology:  The seven tenure-track faculty had accepted or published 18 articles in peer-reviewed journals and 
gave 16 conference presentations or invited lectures; David Kerr’s work on teen suicide and positive parenting was 
noted in Forbes and U.S. News and World Report, Frank Bernieri’s in Forbes, and Sarina Rodrigues’s in the New 
York Times, U.S. News, and the Times of London; John Edwards, Mei Lien, and Frank Bernieri continued to serve 
on the editorial boards of major disciplinary journals. 

Sociology:  Faculty published 19 peer-reviewed journal articles and five book chapters, in addition to an edited 
volume of student haiku; Denise Lach is a co-PI on a new $3.5 million grant from NOAA to study climate change.. 

Speech Communication:  Faculty published one book and seven articles (published or in press), presented nine 
conference papers, and staged twelve theater productions or readings; George Caldwell redesigned the Michael 
Woolson Acting Studio in Beverly Hills. 

Women Studies:  Janet Lee and Susan Shaw published a collection of essays written by the program’s faculty and 
past and current students; Patti Duncan’s documentary film, Finding Face, was screened at film festivals and 
conferences on human rights; the program’s four faculty members authored or co-authored eight articles or book 
chapters. 

 
Outreach and engagement 
 

Anthropology:  created an online major, had three stories on faculty picked up by national media, had four faculty 
featured in Terra magazine and on campus banners. 

Art :  attracted upwards of 700 attendees from the Corvallis community as well as OSU to public lectures in the 
Visiting Arts and Scholars Program.  

Economics:  All four full professors served on editorial boards of prestigious academic journals. 

English:  Susan Meyers, the Director of Writing, created the OWL Project, a pilot program serving 500 students; the 
Visiting Writers Series partnered with the Spring Creek Project in bringing a poet to OSU and partnered with the 
Hundere and Horning Endowments in two events related to the Medical Humanities Initiative; the annual Magic 
Barrel evening of readings by local writers coordinated by MFA faculty raised more than $2000 for the Linn Benton 
Food Share; two graduate students organized a monthly public forum, the MFA Reading Series/OSU Art Nights. 

Ethnic Studies:  Robert Thompson continued his ongoing relationship with the Urban League of Portland, helping 
to organize a series of events throughout the state in conjunction with the publication of the report “State of Black 
Oregon”; Kurt Peters worked with the Native American Collaborative Institute and Oregon Sea Grant on an 
“environmental humanities” program for K-12 students from the Confederated Tribes of the Grand Ronde; Patti 
Sakurai continued her production work with APA Compass, the Asian Pacific American public affairs radio 
program broadcast monthly in Portland. 

History :  funded a lecture series on translation studies through the Horning endowment, while also bringing writers 
Pamela Long and Rebecca Skloot to campus for very well-attended lectures.  The annual American Culture and 
Politics Series, Carson Lecture, and Holocaust Memorial Program also drew audiences from the community as well 
as the campus; and as noted above, the Public History Initiative inaugurated collaborations with several regional 
institutions and agencies. 

MPP:  placed students in internships with a wide range of Oregon agencies and political offices, national agencies 
such as the USDA Forest Service, and international NGOs in Gambia, Ghana, Bolivia, Mexico, and El Salvador. 
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Music:  Student choral and band organizations performed roughly 60 separate concerts outside of Corvallis in 
Oregon, Washington, California, and Hawaii; and brought 9,500 pre-college students to campus.  Fifty-nine high 
school bands performed in the OSU Marching Band Championships, Band Festival, and Middle School Band 
Festival; 1,050 fifth- and sixth-graders attended the Symphony’s annual children’s program; music faculty 
collectively spent 120 days on the road engaged in adjudication, clinics, workshops, guest conducting, coaching, and 
mentoring, and hosted nearly 170 public school teachers on the OSU campus. 

Philosophy:  Hundere Professor Courtney Campbell organized more than a half-dozen public lectures; professor 
Bill Uzgalis arranged for the nationally syndicated NPR program Philosophy Talk to tape a program from the OSU 
campus (with an audience presumably in the millions); the Spring Creek Project (headed by Kathy Moore) 
sponsored numerous public events, including the symposium “Earth Democracy” which drew more than 1,000 
participants; the department partnered with ASOSU and several CLA departments in bringing the internationally-
renowned philosopher Anthony Appiah to campus for a lecture that drew an audience of 400; Lani Roberts and 
Courtney Campbell participated in the Oregon Humanities Council Conversations Program. 

Political Science:  Of the 72 internships noted above, many involved placement with Oregon businesses, political 
offices, and NGOs; faculty made numerous presentations to community groups and governmental agencies on 
political matters. 

Sociology:  Mark Edwards’s work on nonprofit and state agency collaborations was a part of West Coast Poverty 
Center outreach; Steven Ortiz was featured on CNN and in Newsweek. 

Speech Communication:  Theater productions, including Bard in the Quad in the summer and four faculty-
produced plays during the academic year, drew a total audience of several thousand (roughly 3,000 for the Bard in 
the Quad production of Twelfth Night alone). 

Women Studies:  hosted the Northwest National Women’s Studies Association meetings (as noted above); Susan 
Shaw continued her ongoing work with the Center Against Rape and Domestic Violence (CARDV). 

 
Community and diversity 
 

Anthropology:  sponsored Empty Bowls (raising $3,000 for nutrition-related charities), a presentation by food-
system specialist Gary Habhan, class talks and a performance by Prach Ly, and the play My Name Is Rachel Corrie 
in collaboration with the OSU Theater; also, took the lead in putting on the OSU powwow. 

Art :  developed an Ecampus course on Indigenous Arts of the Americas. 

Ethnic Studies:  Faculty served on the advisory boards for all four cultural centers and as advisors for MEChA and 
the African Students Association; made presentations and served as panelists for Conexiones Orientation, Black 
Connect, and Graduates of Color Connect; conducted a spring term field course focused on Native American 
communities; helped organize a program in Eugene for Asian Pacific middle and high school students; and served as 
facilitator for the 2010 Crossroads International Film Festival, as Director of the Native American Collaborative 
Institute, as co-chair for OSU’s Association of Faculty for the Advancement of People of Color, and on the advisory 
board for the Center for Latino/a Studies and Engagement. 

Foreign Languages and Literatures:  has established diversity as a thread in nearly all courses and initiatives, 
particularly with links to the Latino/a community.  Loren Chavarria continued to build the Spanish for Heritage 
Language Learners program with an Ecampus course to complement her on-campus one. 

History :  in collaboration with the Office of American Indian Initiatives, included a student research conference on 
Social Justice as part of this year’s Holocaust Memorial Program. 

MPP:  Some 1200 personalized recruitment letters and brochures, in addition to recruitment posters sent to 463 
relevant university departments, yielded seven minority applications, five of whom were admitted to the program 
and intend to enroll in Fall 2010. 

Music:  Faculty member Bob Brudvig established a Latino percussion group. 

New Media Communications:  hosted more than 30 students from the High School Minority Journalism Institute 
for a tour of NMC facilities. 
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Philosophy:  Lani Roberts served on the advisory board for the Lonnie B. Harris Black Cultural Center; Joseph 
Orosco was the Advisor for MEChA and served on the advisory board for the Centro Cultural Cesar Chavez; Sharyn 
Clough served on the Women’s Center Advisory Committee. 

Sociology:  Dwaine Plaza continued to be a campus leader on diversity issues, including guest lectures, student 
mentoring, and advising OSU cultural Centers. 

Speech Communication:  staged My Name Is Rachel Corrie (in collaboration with the Department of 
Anthropology) and The Laramie Project: Ten Years Later, an Epilogue.   

Women Studies:  Susan Shaw served as director the Difference, Power, and Discrimination Program. 
 

International-level activities and accomplishments 
 

Anthropology:  sponsored three visiting Chinese scholars and hosted a workshop for MAMTA, the Indian health 
organization. 

Art :  In addition to the faculty exhibitions in Taiwan, Japan, China, Macedonia, Germany, Australia, and Canada 
noted above, Shelley Jordon received a fellowship at a newly created cultural institute in Mishkenot, Israel; Julie 
Green curated an exhibition of 11 artists from Asia, Europe, and the United States; John Maul and Andy Myers 
taught in the study-abroad program in Rome. 

Economics:  Patrick Emerson lectured in Germany and Argentina; Rolf Färe and Shawna Grosskopf lectured in 
New Zealand and Taiwan, and Färe served on a PhD committee for a university in Sweden; Ayça Tekin-Koru 
presented a paper in Turkey. 

English:  Richmond Barbour taught in the NCSA program in Athens, Greece, and Laura Rice in the study-abroad 
program in Tunisia. 

Ethnic Studies:  Jun Xing, on sabbatical leave, conducted research and did fieldwork in China, and gave lectures in 
China and Malaysia.  Norma Cardenas attended a summer program in Tarragona, Spain, on postcolonial studies. 

Foreign Languages and Literatures:  enrolled 69 students in international programs in Costa Rica and Ecuador; 
developed a new short-term summer course in Costa Rica; had programs in Santander, Spain, and Tunis, Tunisia, 
elevated to OSU study-abroad sites.  Nabil Boudraa was a visiting professor at the Ecole des Hautes Etudes in Paris; 
Kayla Garcia served on the Oviedo, Spain, NCSA Faculty Selection Committee; Shiao-ling Yu was an invited 
speaker for a conference in Beijing; Susana Rivera-Mills continued as an invited faculty member and scholar in 
Queretaro, Mexico; Anuncia Escala participated in a seminar in Mexico, served as resident director in Santander, 
served as academic advisor for the Student Ambassador program at OSU with the Spanish Embassy, and organized 
visits for two international guests. 

History :  Steven Rubert evaluated the University of Botswana’s Arts and Sciences program as part of a review 
team, Michael Osborne and Jake Hamblin participated in UNESCO sponsored activities, Osborne served on an 
EHESS committee in Paris, Kara Ritzheimer received a Fulbright Award to participate in a seminar in Germany, and 
Nicole von Germeten taught in the NCSA program in Oviedo, Spain, and Jon Katz in the NCSA program in Fez, 
Morocco. 

MPP:  students included three each from China and Nepal (sponsored by USAID’s Women’s Leadership Initiative), 
two each from Korea and Japan, and one each from Costa Rica, Ghana, and Indonesia (on a Fulbright Scholarship); 
five students participated in an international field school in Scotland, and seven participated in internships and/or 
conducted research in African, Asian, or South American countries; one student was awarded OUS’s SYLFF 
Graduate Fellowship for International Research; the program is sponsoring the 2010 International Comparative 
Rural Policy Studies Field School with 26 students and 15 faculty from 12 different countries. 

Music:  celebrated the tenth anniversary of the OSU Music/China cultural relationship, with Marlan Carlson and 
Steven Zielke traveling to Beijing, Zhengzhou, and Chengdu, to make presentations and lay groundwork for the next 
phase of the relationship.  Other collaborative partners continued to include the OSU/Baden-Wuerttemberg 
Exchange program with Tuebingen University and the Musashino School of Music in Japan.  The department hosted 
guest artists from Italy as well as China; Marlan and Angela Carlson led the NCSA study-abroad program in Vienna 
during summer term. 



 

6 
 

Philosophy:  Kathy Moore spent part of the year as the William Evans Fellow at the Centre for Science 
Communication, University of Otago, in New Zealand; Jim Blumenthal gave an invited lecture in Bangkok, 
Thailand; Stuart Sarbacker lectured at a conference in Kyoto, Japan; Shayrn Clough presented a paper at a 
symposium in London, Ontario; and Joseph Orosco taught one term in the study-abroad program in Rosario, 
Argentina. 

Political Science:  Among the 72 student internships noted above were placements in Argentina, South Africa, and 
Germany. 

Sociology:  Dwaine Plaza continued as a leader in the Caribbean Studies Association; Mark Edwards made 
presentations to the Spanish Learning Community at OSU and to students from Thailand. 

Speech Communication:  Gregg Walker presented research in Sweden, Denmark, and China, and served as 
Erasmus Mundus Professor at the University of Copenhagen; he also served as an executive team member of the 
Climate Change Project on Mediation and Conflict Resolution and co-directed Mediators Beyond Borders teams at 
UN climate change negotiations in Barcelona, Copenhagen, and Bonn.  Trischa Goodnow served as chair of the 
National Communication Association Committee on International Discussion and Debate, and coached the US 
National Debate Team. 

 
Other appropriate initiatives 
 

Economics:  developed an online degree program and restructured its undergraduate program around four tracks or 
options (Economics, Mathematical Economics, Managerial Economics and Law, Economics and Policy), three of 
them crossing disciplines. 

English:  converted its courses from three to four credits, which prompted revisions of the current curriculum, and 
streamlined the MA program to serve two areas instead of four. 

MPP:  was one of three programs campus-wide to be awarded a two-year Laurels Tuition Scholarship Block Grant 
for 2010-11 and 2011-12 ($55,000 each year). 

Music:  reached approximately 850 donors in 2009-10 in departmental fundraising. 

Philosophy and Psychology:  agreed to collaborate with Animal Sciences, Vet Med, and other departments in an 
initiative on human-animal interaction. 

 
Brief assessment of unit’s efforts in areas in areas worked; areas that need improvement; major barriers. 

 
What Worked 
CLA received a full time Director of Development, Tom McLennan, who is already turning around the negligent 
CLA fundraising environment.  His involvement with Dean Rodgers should insure that CLA Campaign goals are 
met, something that was seriously in doubt a year ago.  McLennan and Rodgers have initiated a new external college 
advisory committee. 
Access and logjam issues in first-year courses are substantially improved through collaborations between 
departments and the office of the vice provost for student engagement and success.  
Progress in new programs, institutes and centers is substantial.  The application for the Public Policy PhD is nearing 
completion.  While the application for an Institute for Environmental Humanities was turned down at the university 
level, it is in the process of being installed at the divisional level.   
What Needs Improvement 
The college needs to continue to work on its communication between and among the faculty and administration as 
well as with the rest of the university and its external constituents.   
Facility and space limitations in the college continue to be severe and in need of sustained and college-wide 
attention. 
We need to continue to address the dearth of graduate programs, as well as modifying the current MAIS 
Faculty grant funding: better and more strategic training for aiding pertinent faculty in securing extramural funding 
will continue to be a college priority. 
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Brief summary of major faculty and student awards 
 

Anthropology:  Deanna Kingston received the OSU Phyllis Lee Award for social justice; Melissa Cheyney won the 
CLA Meehan teaching award; Joan Gross won the CLA Hovland service award. 

Art :  Kay Campbell and Shelley Jordon were awarded LL Stewart Grants; Jordon also received a Library Travel 
Grant and an Oregon Arts Commission Visual Artist Fellowship. 

Economics:  Moriah Bellenger (grad student) won a scholarship to attend the North American Productivity 
Workshop in Houston; Rolf Färe and Shawna Grosskopf received lifetime achievement awards from an international 
economics organization for “outstanding contributions to the field of production theory; Färe also received an 
honorary doctorate from the University of Gothenburg, Sweden. 

English:  Tracy Daugherty’s Hidden Man won an Oregon Book Award (Daugherty’s fourth) and was named to the 
New York Times annual 100 Notable Books list; Anita Helle was awarded a Meyerson Fellowship for research at the 
University of Texas; Tara Williams won an OSU Faculty Release Time grant and Rebecca Olson an OSU Research 
Grant; Wayne Harrison had a story chosen for the 2010 Best American Short Stories; Evan Gottlieb and Susan 
Rodgers had fellowships at the OSU Center for the Humanities. 

Ethnic Studies:  Norma Cardenas won an LL Stewart Faculty Development Award. 

Foreign Languages and Literatures:  Loren Chavarria, Susana Rivera-Mills, and Juan Antonio Trujillo won 
OSU’s Student Learning and Success Teamwork Award. 

History:  Marisa Chappell, Carmel Finley, and Brent Misso received LL Stewart Faculty Development Awards; 
Chappell also received a Library Research Travel Grant; Nicole von Germeten received a research grant from the 
American Philosophical Society; Hung-yok Ip, Jeff Sklansky, and Stacey Smith had fellowships at the OSU Center 
for the Humanities: the Holocaust Memorial Fund received a $25,000 grant from the Schnitzer CARE Foundation.  
Among students, Linda Richards received an OSU Laurels Tuition Fellowship, Katherine Parker and Tim Sorg were 
CLA Outstanding Seniors, and Doug Schulte won the Valley Library’s Undergraduate Research Award. 

MPP students:  Kirsten Winters, 2010 Oregon Lottery Scholarship; Yao Yin, 2010 Santa Fe Institute Scholar in 
Global Sustainability; Alejandra Juarez, 2009-20 OUS SYLFF Graduate Fellowship for International Research; 
Skye Root, 2009 Oregon Sea Grant Graduate Research Fellowship. 

New Media Communications students:  Taryn Luna, Snowden Award in Journalism; Samantha Redmond, CLA 
Outstanding Senior; David Johnson, Eliel Jaimes, Marisol Borquez, and Redmond all won NAB Awards. 

Political Science:  Sarah Henderson received a summer research grant from the National Council for Eastern 
European and Eurasian Research; Hua-yu Li received a Research Office grant and had a fellowship at the OSU 
Center for the Humanities; Andrew Valls received two LL Stewart grants.  Among students, Ryan Mann was elected 
president of ASOSU; Cayla Lopez received the Kelly Bacon Ethics in Civics Scholarship, Jennifer Meyer the David 
Morgan Kiekel Memorial Scholarship, and Blanca Cabrera the Leadership in Social Change Scholarship. 

Psychology:  Mei Lien was awarded a Summer Institute Fellowship in Cognitive Science; John Edwards was named 
a Fellow of the Society for Experimental Social Psychology; Thompson also won an E. C. Allworth Cultural 
Awareness Leadership Award and was named an OSU Everyday Leader; Nathan Herdener and Jordan Clark won 
Undergraduate Research, Innovation, Scholarship and Creativity Awards; Herdener also won a competitive summer 
internship with the National Institute on Aging; Brad Franklin won a WIC Culture of Writing Award; Crystal Fisher 
was named both State of Oregon Student Employee of the Year and OSU Student Employee of the Year. 

Sociology student Anna Narendra received a Culture of Writing Award. 

Speech Communication:  Gregg Walker was selected to be a European Union Scholar for 2010 in recognition of 
his work in collaborative decision making.  Among students, Kyle Bidwell won first place in Open International 
Parliamentary Debate and David Kubota was a semi-finalist in Impromptu Speaking at the national tournament for 
Pi Kappa Delta; Wendy Rudy was a CLA Outstanding Senior. 

Women Studies:  Susan Shaw won an LL Stewart Scholar Award. 

 
 


